## Richard P. Carey, Chief of Police Email: chief.glensfallspd@verizon.net



Telephone: (518) 761-3840 Facsimile: (518) 798-4345

42 Ridge Street, Glens Falls, NY 12801

## **Letter of Commendation**

April 30, 2002

Police Officer Jason Longton 8 Lincoln Mountain Road Greenfield Center, New York 12833

Dear Officer Longton:

On Tuesday, April 16, 2002, at approximately 4:18 p.m. you were on routine patrol in the vicinity of 206 Glen Street when you observed a disabled vehicle in front of that address. You stopped to render assistance to the motorist, one Carol Moyer and her two children. Mrs. Moyer was so impressed with your "friendly, helpful and respectful" demeanor that she wrote to me to express her thanks for your outstanding effort. A copy of that letter is attached.

She indicated that not only did you help push her vehicle from the roadway, you also contacted her husband for assistance, and then returned to check their status as her husband was readying the vehicle for towing.

While in the scheme of things, handling a routine disabled vehicle, is not a big deal for us, it is a big deal indeed for the owner of the disabled vehicle. Therefore you are to be commended for your outstanding effort and exemplary customer service.

It is important for you to know your good deeds and excellent work are not going unnoticed. Thank you for all you do every day. You can take special pride in knowing that your efforts positively affect the quality of life in the Glens Falls region. Once again thank you.

Richard P. Carey,

Chief of Police

Sincer

cc: Mayor Robert A. Regan

Glens Falls Board of Public Safety

Glens Falls Common Council

April 17, 2002

Attention: Glens Falls Police Dept.

Dear Police Dept.,

I am writing this letter of commendation for the young officer who came to my aid yesterday, April 16, 2002. My car stopped on Glen Street near the Bull Pen at around 4PM, rush hour. I was transporting two young children plus groceries when my car died in traffic. As you know it was around 90 degrees yesterday. A young, police officer, traveling in a car, came up behind me, about 5 minutes later, and stopped. He and another person pushed my vehicle out of traffic to the side of the road. He called my husband for me. Roy Moyer is a mechanic and owns a garage in Fort Edward. After he checked to be sure my husband would be arriving soon, and that the children and I were going to be okay, he left and resumed his duties. He returned, about the time my husband was preparing the car to be towed, to check on our progress and moved on after assessing the situation.

He was friendly, helpful and respectful. I regret I can not recall his name. But the situation was stressful and I just had no time to write it down. However, I know he has my name and address. I just had to write this letter to thank him for all his assistance. Would it be possible for you to determine who this officer is and give him this letter?

Thank you for any assistance you can give me.

Sincerely,

mrs carol Mayer

Mrs. Carol Moyer 6 Edgewood Drive South Glens Falls NY 12803

Telephone: 793-1960

P.O. JASON LONG TON